
 

Our Lady OF THE Blessed  Sacrament 

Catholic Church 
 
 

3570 King William Avenue, West Point VA  23181 

PASTOR 
Rev. Oscar Paraiso          757-778-5118 
    Rectory          843-4231 
    Office     843-3125 ext 102 
Email:  oparaiso@richmonddiocese.org  
   
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Pam Watkins     843-3125 ext 101 
    Hours:  T-W-Th   9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Email:  adminassistant@olbs-catholic.org 
 
BUSINESS MANAGER           843-3125 ext 104 
Bob Ryalls           757 207-0215 
E-mail:  businessmgr@olbs-catholic.org 
 
COORDINATOR of CHRISTIAN FORMATION 
Erin Hayden                843-3125 ext 103 
Email:  DRE@olbs-catholic.org 
 
MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Leda Zaginaylo          757 870-2516 
Email:  music@olbs-catholic.org 
 
PRESCHOOL TEACHER/DIRECTOR 
Vangy Lawson                  843-4177 
Email:  preschool@olbs-catholic.org 
 
GOOD NEIGHBOR CENTER 
Frances Thornton                 843-4339 
Hours:     M    10 am - 2 pm 
      W    12:30 pm - 2:30 p.m. 
 
van den BOOGAARD HALL RENTALS 
Janice McGowan                                 843-2870 
Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

SACRAMENT of RECONCILIATION 
     Saturday   5:00 p.m. 
     Also by appointment 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
    Monday  and Tuesday 
    Mercy Center Chapel 
  

    First Friday Adoration in the church 
     6:00 p.m.  -  9:00 p.m. 
 

RECITATION of the MOST HOLY ROSARY 
    6:30 p.m. Every Friday in the church 
   
OUTREACH 
     A food basket and donation box are in the  
     church entry.  Your donations provide the  
     means to give direct help to the needy.  We  
     collect food on the first weekend of the  
     month. 
 

INFANT BAPTISM 
     Parent preparation classes are required 
     for each couple planning to have their 
     baby baptized. To schedule a preparation 
     session, please call the church office. 
 

MARRIAGE 
     OLBS sponsors a preparation program for  
     couples who intend to marry.  The Pastor  
     must be contacted at least six months prior  
     to the date of the wedding. 
 

RECEPTION into the  CHURCH 
     Those inquiring into the Catholic Faith or  
     seeking communion with the Church are  
     invited to contact the Parish Office.  Rite of  
     Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is  
     offered. 
 

 

Revised January 2022 

The mission of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church, centered in the Eucharist, is to love God and His people  
and to extend His love to others through service and prayer. 

PARISH OFFICES at the MERCY CENTER 
     207 W. Euclid Blvd., West Point, VA  23181 
     Phone:  843-3125        Fax:  843-9158 
     

     Office Hours:    T W Th    9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
 

     Parish e-mail :    olbs@olbs-catholic.org 
     Parish Web address:   www.olbs-catholic.org 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 WEEKENDS:  SATURDAY  5:30 P.M.   
             SUNDAY 9:00 A.M. 
     11:30 A.M. (SPANISH MASS) 
 WEEKDAYS:  8:30 A.M.   Tuesday - Friday 
 HOLYDAYS:   8:30 A.M. & 7:00 P.M. 



CHRIST THE KING  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

November 19th & 20th  , 2022 
 

 
Saturday, November 19th    FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING 
     5:00 pm  Sacrament of Reconciliation 
     5:30 pm Mass Offered for Paul McDonald (RIP) 
                 Requested by John & Vickie Roane 
 
Sunday, November 20th      FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING 
     9:00 am Mass Offered for Bob & Kay Getman (RIP) 

Requested by Louis & Kim Getman  
     10:15 am Religious education classes for  
       Children & Adult faith formation 
     11:30 am Spanish Mass 
       6:30 pm Youth Group at VDB Hall 
   

Monday, November 21st        

      No Mass 
     12pm-10pm Adoration in Chapel   
 
Tuesday, November 22nd   

     8:30 am Mass Offered for Paul McDonald (RIP) 
                 Requested by Pat & Wini Barron 
     12pm-10pm Adoration in Chapel    
     4:30 pm Adult Faith Formation (Mercy Center) 
 
Wednesday, November 23rd   
     8:30 am Mass Offered for Paul McDonald (RIP) 
                 Requested by Erin Hayden 
 
Thursday, November 24th    THANKSGIVING 

      8:30 am Mass   
   
Friday, November 25th     
     8:30 am     Mass Offered for Mary Rosa Gooch (RIP) 
       Anniversary of Death 
                 Requested by Edna Trudeau 
     6:30 pm Most Holy Rosary 
 
Saturday, November 26th    
     5:00 pm  Sacrament of Reconciliation   
     5:30 pm  Mass  Offered for Thomas Sturtz, Sr. (RIP) 

     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 
 
Sunday, November 27th  
     9:00 am   Mass  Offered for Paul McDonald (RIP) 

     Requested by Mike & Nancy Pausic 
     10:15 am Religious education classes for  
       Children & Adult faith formation 
 
   
      
 
                     

              

 

 
Thanksgiving Day Mass 

 
There will be only one Mass on Thanksgiving Day and will be 

at 8:30 am. 
 

The Parish Office will be closed on Thursday November 24th 
in observance of Thanksgiving Day.  The office will reopen 
Tuesday, November 29th. 
 
The staff wishes you and yours a very Blessed Thanksgiving 
filled with family and friends! 
 

 

Thanks for All the Help!  
 

Pre-Holiday Church Cleaning is Done! 

A big thank you to all those who came out to help with the 
church clean-up day this past Saturday, November 12th. 

The turn out was very good and we were able to accomplish 
the tasks on the to-do-list. 

 

 

 

 

Advent Reconciliation Service 
 

Our Advent Penance Service will be on Tuesday, November 
29th at 7:00 pm.  Two visiting priests will assist Father Oscar 
in the community reconciliation service. 
 

  
 

 Hearing Assistance 
If you are having difficulty hearing the Mass in Church, please 
arrive a few minutes early and speak with one of the ushers, as 
the parish has purchased hearing assistance devices for our 
parishioners.  Just ask one of our ushers how it works.  You can 
even use your own earphones to plug into the device. 

 
 
   

  



FAITH FORMATION 
 

 

Christmas Play Practice- 

Christmas play practice will take place, every Sunday @ 

11:15 am., following Religious Ed. classes.  We will have a 

Potluck dinner and show our Christmas Play “What Can I 

Give Him,” on December 18th, at 5:00 pm. Make sure to 

mark your calendar now!  

           
 
 
 

FORMED – This is FREE!! 

FORMED is a Catholic digital platform. It has over 4,000 

Catholic studies, movies, audio dramas, talks, e-books, and 

even cartoons for our children. FORMED has content from 

over 60 apostolates, including Augustine institute, Ignatius 

Press, and the Knights of Columbus, with material that is 

professionally produced, engaging, and solid in its catechism. 

Best of all, this material is free to you! It has been gifted to 

our parish from the Augustine Institute. Thank the Lord! The 

Augustine Institute also gifted the digital platform for our 

new curriculum “Word of Life.” We hope everyone takes 

advantage of these resources while they are available to us. 

We would love to have your feedback to share with the 

Augustine institute. Sign up as a parishioner, under our 

church @ www.FORMED.org.   Email your feedback to: 

dre@olbs-Catholic.org  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study: 
 

Bible Study is held at the church hall on Sunday’s, following 

the 9 am. Mass.  All are invited to join! It’s a great opportunity 

for parents, while kids are in Sunday school class.  

There is also a Bible Study on Tuesday’s, held at the Mercy 

Center conference room @ 4:30 pm.            

Come join us! 

 

 

 

 

 

Movie Night- 
 
December 8th @ 6:00 pm. Bring your favorite cookie dish to 
share! We will be showing “It’s A Wonderful Life!”  
 
Soup and snack items will be available by donation to 
support the Youth Group.  

 

     

 

 

 

                               

 
 

 

http://www.formed.org/
mailto:dre@olbs-Catholic.org


 

 

Altar Flowers 

Flowers on the altar this weekend were donated by Joe & 
Linda Drexler in thanksgiving. 

If you are interested in ordering flowers for the altar, please 
call the parish office to let Pam know what weekend and 
whether or not you will be bringing the flowers in or need her 
to order for you.   

You can do either the flowers on both sides of the Tabernacle 
or those in front of the Altar or both.   

The Parish office is open Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and 
Thursdays from 9:00am until 4:30pm. 

 

 

Visit the ‘Giving Tree’ in Back of the Church 

 

Make Someone’s Christmas Special 

 
It is that time of year!  Our “Giving Tree” is up in the back of 
the Church!  Please sign out any tag you take from the 
tree.  The sign-up sheet can be found on the side altar at the 
back.  
 
The deadline to have the items back is Sunday, December 
4th.  Please return the gifts in a black trash bag, either 
wrapped or unwrapped.   
 
If you have any questions, please call Sandy Lam at 1-562-
607-1422 or call the Parish Office at 804-843-3125 on 
Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday between 9:00am and 
4:30pm. 

 

 

 

Christmas Food Baskets             

 

The Parish is collecting Funds for Christmas Food Baskets 
again this year!  If you wish to contribute, please place your 
donation in an envelope clearly marked “Food Baskets”, 
along with your envelope number so you can get credit for 
your donation.   
 
You can either place your donation in the offertory basket 
or see Sandy Lam, Deidra Kopacki, Erin Hayden, Tiffany 
Smith, or Pam Watkins after one of the Masses.   
 
If you have any questions, you can call the Parish Office at 
804-843-3125 on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or Thursdays 
between 9:00am and 4:30pm. 
 
 

         Little Blue Advent Books Available 
 

The Little Blue Books for Advent have been donated by one 
of our parishioners and are located at the back of the 
Church.  These are great books to help keep you focused 
during Advent to prepare for the coming of Baby Jesus. 

 

 
 
 

OLBS Church Cleaning 
 
There are envelopes at the back of the church for donations 
to help defray the cost as it is not part of current budget.  Any 
donations will help! 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Paul & Erin Borszich  November   3, 2007 
Richard & Margaret Mountcastle November   6, 1971 
Shane & Donna Donahue  November 10, 2001 
Jody & Bobbi Drexler  November 15, 2003 
Joe & Linda Drexler  November 23, 1968 
 

 
 
 
 

Collections for November 12th  & 13th , 2022 
          Week’s Amount  
         
Parish Operations               $     2,947 
Christmas Flowers  $        460   
Religious Education  $          10 
Supplemental Collection  $          20 
All Saints Day   $          10 
All Souls Day   $          40 
Thanksgiving   $            5 
          
Total                                         $   3,492   
 

Restricted, Special Use, or Sent Out of Parish: 
  

Capital Campaign  $    8,055 
Archdiocese of the Military $       306    
Facilities Repairs & Maintenance    $       123   
Cemetery Fund   $       195   
 
***Thank You for Supporting our Parish***   

 
 
 
 

Attendance 
 

November 12th      Saturday 5:30 pm Mass  71 
                                 
November 13th      Sunday    9:00 am Mass                  138           
 
                 No Spanish Mass        
        

 
 
 
 

 
The Year of Grace, with Divine Mercy 

From the Diary of St. Faustina 
    

Meditation:    Daughter, I need sacrifice lovingly 
accomplished, because that alone has meaning for Me. 
Enormous indeed are the debts of the world which are due 
to Me; pure souls can pay them by their sacrifice, exercising 
mercy in spirit (Diary, 1316).  
                                               
My Prayer Response: Jesus, teach me to lovingly make 
sacrifices for souls that I may exercise mercy in Spirit. May I 
always remember that only what is accomplished in love 
has meaning for You, Lord. 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Update 

 

Coats for Kids 

The Father Jakubowski Council 8116 has started its annual 
campaign for Coats for Kids.  Please note the flyer in this 
week’s bulletin.  This is a nationwide effort sponsored by 
the Knights.  Last year, the local council provided coats to 
children at West Point elementary, King William’s Cool 
Springs & Acquinton elementary, and Lower King and Queen 
elementary. 

 

Great Turnout of Knights at Crab Carnival Booth 

A big thank you to so many Knights who turned out to spend 
some time working at the Crab Cake booth on Saturday 
October 29th.   This is our Council’s biggest fundraiser and will 
allow the Knights to continue making its charitable 
contributions to our Parish and other worthy causes. 

 

 

K of C Christmas Card Sales 

The Knights are once again selling religiously-based 
Christmas cards as part of its “Keep Christ in Christmas” 
program.  Please visit the display in the church foyer. 

 

 



Priests for Life 

In Honor of Jesus Christ, the Eternal King 

Of every pond and stream that flows, 
Of every rock and pebble small, 
Of every river and ocean wide, 
Out every mountain vast and tall, 

Of every moon and star above, 
Of every storm and rain and hail, 
Of sleet and fog, of ice and smog, 
Of summer breeze and winter gale, 

Of every island in the sea, 
Of every animal that walks, 
Or crawls or swims or flies or rests, 
Or chirps or barks or howls or squawks, 

Of every place by men unknown, 
Not yet discovered or explored, 
Of every height and every depth, 
Of sites beloved and abhorred, 

Of every kingdom, empire, state, 
Dominion, country, monarchy 
Of village small and city great 
Of men of power and majesty, 

Of house and home and property, 
Of kitchen and of living room, 
Of bedroom, hallway, stairway long, 
Of playground and of working room, 

Of every act, desire, and wish, 
Longing, passion, weakness, strength, 
Of every heart that longs and laughs, 
And cries and tries and waits at length, 

Of all who suffer and who wait 
For justice or for daily bread, 
Of all who triumph and are glad, 
Of all who middle paths do tread, 

Of every woman, man and child, 
Of every creature large and small, 
Of every sinner, saint and angel, 
Jesus Christ is King of all! 

Yes He is King; yes, Christ is King! 
No start or end and never failing, 
His reign engulfs infinity 
O'er all existing things prevailing. 

 

Yet men are weak and often question 
When many evil things they see. 
Christ waits for them to realize 
That He is wiser than are we. 

He is aware of all that is, 
He knows our problems, needs and fears, 
His Providence is now at work 
And Jesus’ final triumph nears. 

Then let us rise in greater faith 
To tell the world of His great name, 
That when the King returns, we may 
For lack of faith not blush with shame. Amen! 

 -- Fr. Frank Pavone 

November Is Dedicated to the Holy Souls In Purgatory 

The Church Suffering and the Church Militant constitute in 
their relations a second circle of most vital activities. Having 
entered into the night "wherein no man can work," the 
Suffering Church cannot ripen to its final blessedness by any 
efforts of its own, but only through the help of others—
through the intercessory prayers and sacrifices (suffragia) of 
those living members of the Body of Christ who being still in 
this world are able in the grace of Christ to perform expiatory 
works. The Church has from the earliest times faithfully 
guarded the words of Scripture that it is a holy and a 
wholesome thing to pray for the dead that they may be 
loosed from their sins. [2 Mac. 12, 43] The suppliant cry of her 
liturgy: "Eternal rest give to them, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon them," can be heard already in the Acts of 
the martyrdom of SS. Perpetua and Felicitas (A.D. 203) and is 
represented in numerous sepulchral inscriptions of the most 
ancient period, while theologians and Fathers of the Church, 
beginning with Tertullian, have supplied its substantial 
proof... So fundamental indeed and so natural to man's hope 
and desire and love is this belief, that historians of religion 
have discovered it among almost all non-Christian civilized 
peoples: a striking illustration of Tertullian's saying that the 
human soul is naturally Christian.    
             
The Catholic, therefore, is jealous to expiate and suffer for the 
"poor souls," especially by offering the Eucharistic Sacrifice, 
wherein Christ's infinite expiation on the Cross is 
sacramentally represented, and stimulating and joining itself 
with the expiatory works of the faithful, passes to the Church 
Suffering according to the measure determined by God's 
wisdom and mercy. — Karl Adam  



 
 
 
 
 
 
November 2022 
 
 

Annual Coats for Kids Campaign 
 

For the third year in a row, the Knights of Columbus Council 8116 in West Point, is raising funds for 
Coats for Kids, a national program helping children in need. 
 
We are asking your help with any donation you could make to make this program a success for children 
in local schools. 
 
Last year, the Knights supplied 24 coats to each of West Point Elementary, Lower King & Queen 
Elementary, and Cool Springs/Acquinton Elementary (King William).  The coats are purchased in 
quantity from the Knights of Columbus national organization, sponsor of the worldwide program. 
 
This year we wish to at least supply this many coats, if not more – depending on funds, to all three 
schools.  Administrators at these schools have been very appreciative of having coats available for many 
students. 
 
Many children in our area don’t have the basic necessity of a warm coat for braving the cold weather 
that is right around the corner.  It is even more difficult this year for many families dealing with inflation 
and the high costs of everything. 
 
Please help by sending a check payable to the Knights of Columbus, c/o Financial Secretary, P.O. Box 
707, West Point VA  23181. 
 
Donors will receive a letter from the Knights recognizing and thanking you for your contributions. 
 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Coats for Kids Committee 
 
 
Jim Milby, chair 
 
 
 
Phil Liberato 
 
 
Jim Vadas 



 
 

NOVEMBER 2022 PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND GOOD HEALTH 
 
Emily Adams       
Sharon Adams   
Elizabeth Alley 
Camb Ashley      
Candace Barefoot       
Virginia Becker                   
Paulette Berberich     
Tom Berberich  
Linda Blevins       
Ron Blevins       
Linda Burch        
William Bush       
Kathryn Carson       
Kevin Carson          
Lucy Carson 
Jose Castaneda       
Tim Collier       
Meredith Crowe       
Vincent D’elia              
Denise DePompeo       
Dale Dippre       
Dexter Dix                    
Larry Dzula, Jr.                   
Andy Eshelman  
Michelle Eshelman     
Amanda Fincher 
Karen Fischer           
Don Fitzgerald 
Cris Gay        
Kelli Gaeta        
Margaret Geron       

Jim Gregory 
Ron Hebrank        
Pat Hinkle         
Kelly Hipple       
Laurie Hite        
Ellen Horseman 
Carol Houser 
Betty Johnson   
Gail Justin        
Bob Kay       
Bill Kessler                
Gloria Kojcsich       
Bonnie Kopacki            
Joyce Kostrzewa          
Gordon Langston         
Ashley Larson  
Helene Lawrence 
Richard Lawrence           
Melissa Leger        
Philip Liberato       
Denise Mason       
Matt Matula             
Mary Leigh McDonald    
Kenny McGinley          
William Madigan III     
Ron Martz         
Jackie Mierle          
Clara Morrow         
Randy Morrow            
Specialist Mullins           
Larry Newtzie         

Andrea Payton            
Ka’varus Penticolas        
Brett Pickens         
Patricia Pilong        
Pam Rigsby           
Mark A. Roane         
Vickie Roane        
Leonard Romano           
Debbie Royals         
Jack Scaife        
Barbara Schafer   
Kay Shaw          
James Simmons            
The Solak Family  
Levi Sturtz          
Jim Tokarz         
Mae Touray                    
Taylor Trimbath 
Edna Trudeau        
Gloria Wajciechowski     
Francis Watkins             
James Wills            
Bill Webster        
Andrea Berberich Wilson      
Mary Wilson          
Lois Wilson              
Robert ‘Bobby’ Wilson Leda 
Zaginaylo 
Jody Zogran 

 

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 
 

Major Jonathan Culberson 
Specialist Sydney Gay 

 
Please note that in January, the list will start anew.  If you wish to put someone on the list, for the year 
2023, you will need to call the office to have that person’s name put on the prayer list.  In this way we 
will be able to remove those who should no longer be on the list. 

 



Please support our sponsors. . . . . .. . . They support our bulletin! 

We invite all parishioners to join a ministry. 
Contact the Chairperson of the ministry or call the Parish Office at 

804.843.3125 

ALTAR LINENS 
   Linda Drexler         843-2541 
   vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

ALTAR SERVERS 
   Joe Drexler                         843-2541 
   liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

ARTS & ENVIRONMENT 
   Rowena & Tom Fauber     725-6110 
    artsenvironment@olbs-catholic.org 
    
BELL CHOIR 
    
CANTORS/CHOIR 
   Leda Zaginaylo             757 870-2516 
    music@olbs-catholic.org 
    
CEMETERY COMMITTEE 
   Gary Silvia                    757-303-8576 
   cemeterychair@olbs-catholic.org 
     

CHURCH HISTORIAN         
     Linda Drexler          843-2541 
     historian@olbs-catholic.org 
 

 

CLEANING COORDINATOR   
 
FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
      Jim Pyne 
      facilitieschair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
     Richard Duke            843-3125 
      financechair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

HISPANIC MINISTRY 
    Nanci Hernandez 
     Jose Velasquez 
     hispanicministry@olbs-catholic.org 
  

HOSPITALITY 
   Glenn & Kay Shaw                843-3476 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE 
    

KNIT, PURL & PRAY 
 

LAWN MOWING COMMITTEE 
    Eric Ellingson                       843-2184 
    ericellingson@verizon.net 
  
    
 

LIBRARY 
   Linda Drexler        843-2541 
    vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

LITURGY COMMITTEE 
    Joe Drexler         843-2541 
    liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

MINISTRY SCHEDULING 
    Pattie Vadas         843-4082 
    pbv0806@yahoo.com 
 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
   Margaret Varboncoeur    843-2867                    
 

PARISH COUNCIL   
    Tiffany Smith        840-7984 
    parishchair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

SACRISTAN 
     Joe Drexler         843-2541 
     David Seckora, Sacristan Emeritus 
     Marguerite Sturtz, Sacristan Emerita 
           

YOUTH MINISTRY 
     Erin Hayden  
     DRE@olbs-catholic.org 

WELCOME  NEW  PARISHIONERS  
New members are asked to register at the Parish Office in the Mercy Center. 

 
 

Vincent Funeral Home 
and  Cremation Services 

 

CHRIS P. VINCENT 
 

    vincentfuneralh@aol.com 
 
 

          417 11
th

 Street 
          West Point VA 23181 
          804-843-2550 
 
 

     9923 Pocahontas Trail  
     Providence Forge VA  23140 
     804-966-7075 
 
 

Custom Monuments 

 
Rent the 

Father van den Boogaard 
Hall 

 
 
 

Facilities for 
Wedding Receptions, 
Anniversary Parties, 

Birthdays, Family Reunions 
 
 

 

843-3125 ext 111 
 

Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

 Revised March 23, 2022 

  

*New Members 
Welcomed 

*Hall Rental Available 
 

Contact 
Janice McGowan 

(804) 366-4124 

 


